Memo

November 28, 2013
Beth McCarthy

Tomorrow is Jersey Day. We are encouraging all children to wear their favorite jersey to celebrate sports and being active!

Due to the construction in the gym, there will not be an assembly tomorrow. However, I will be doing something at the school to ensure that all the children get their awards, birthday certificates and penny trophy. 

I would like to remind parents to please try to keep their child’s after school busing/pick up arrangements consistent each day. Review with your child each morning their afterschool arrangements and stick to the plan. If you are changing their after school arrangements send a note with your child so the teacher is aware of the arrangement. It becomes confusing to teachers, administration and children if you call the school at the last minute to change the plan. I find this practice becoming more frequent lately. On any given day I can get 15 different phone calls with changes to busing arrangements. At 1:50 when buses are loading it becomes confusing to try to get messages to 15 children and to ensure that each and every child understands where they are going. As well, if they are going to Day Care, it is the parent’s responsibility to call the Day Care to inform them that you have changed the plan. We all want to ensure the safety of all the children in the school and we ask that you be as consistent as you can with after school care. 
We do not have a full time secretary and there is a good chance that the phone will not get answered at the end of a school day. 

I have also noticed that parents are dropping off and picking up their children in the upper parking lot in front of the school. This is not our parking lot and I ask that you please respect this and the safety of all children by not using it at any time during the day. The bus drivers need to be able to ensure when they are pulling out of Ian Baillie that there won’t be any children or parents crossing in front of their bus or cars pulling out in front of them. Pulling out in front of a bus is against the law and will be reported to the police. There were at least two cars that parked in the upper parking lot on Wednesday after school. I can’t stress enough how important it is for parents, grandparents, aunts and uncles to park in the lower parking lot. 
As well, we have been travelling to the Lindon Rec center each day to participate in gym classes, therefore there are buses travelling around the school throughout the day. Another very important reason to ensure that you use the lower parking lot. 
I thank each and every one of you for helping the school out in these very important matters. We want to ensure that our children are safe at all times. 

